Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  October 25, 2010

Time:  6:00 p.m.

Present: Leon Carrero, Chairperson, Paola Parra, Vice-Chairperson, Michele Snow, Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez, 
Staff Present: Greg Pease
Guests: Jose Paredes
Welcome:  Leon Carrero called the meeting to order, and established quorum.
Minute Approval
A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  Minutes were approved by the Board.

The minutes will be e-mailed to the board members for review, and approved during the next meeting.  Once the minutes are approved, they will be posted on the City’s website.

Committee Reports

Health & Welfare – Ed Perez
Nothing to repot

Public Safety – Michele De La Fuente Snow
Census information will be forwarded to JSO, and this will make it easier to determine where the Hispanic community is gathering.  Zone 4, and Zones 2 and 3 seem to be where the Community is gathering at the moment.  Michele provided a report for the Board members.

Faith Based Community – vacant
Nothing to report
Education – Paola Parra
Scholarship luncheon was very successful.  Next year’s Scholarship luncheon will be held on 9/9/11. Application shall be available all year long through the website.
Public Relations – Nelson Cuba/ Leon Carrero
The Board participated in a Community Health Fair in the month of October
Cultural Events – Rose Conry
Nothing to report

Fundraising Committee – Nelson Cuba/ Leon Carrero
The board did a good job with the fundraising needed for the Scholarship Luncheon.
The Corps of Engineers in Jacksonville would like to be included as part of the sponsors for the Luncheon next year. 

Action – Greg please provide an update of the accounts standing after the Luncheon. 

Legal/Government Affairs – Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez

Nancy is working with the community in several different events.  Some of the upcoming events are:
· 3rd Hispanic Starting your Business Workshop – 10/28/10 at the Main Library

· Stepping Stone Summit – 10/28/10
Old Business

All the checks were cut for the scholarship recipients.  The checks will be forwarded to the recipients next week.  

New Business
Leon met with Chris from the Mayor’s office, and it was determined that the board is approved for 11 members.  Two applications have been submitted to the Mayor’s office regarding recommendations from the Board for new members

Public Comment: The public was given two minutes for their public comment.
Next Meeting

Next Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting will be on 11/29/10 at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned

Minutes Prepared by:  Ana Andreu, Administrative Assistant   
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